
Leaders since Ofsted: Senior Leaders have reflected on where we are and what we need to do post 
Ofsted.

All teaching staff were in school over the summer, significantly improving the learning environments 
ready for the September start.

Working walls and displays are now all aligned using the same font and muted backing paper to 
reduce visual load.

Early reading continues to be a high priority, with coaching sessions taking place daily in Fox during 
phonics, before children are split into smaller groups after half term. 

Baseline assessments have been completed in Cadbury. White Rose Maths and Read Write Inc 
phonics are now being taught to our new starters.

The ‘Fresh start’ intervention has been implemented in Key Stage 2. This is specially aimed at pupils 
in Year 3 and upwards who are not yet fluent readers.

‘Hooked on books’ is being followed to support the teaching of reading in Key Stage 2 – pupils and 
teachers are positive about the texts they have studied so far. 

Whole school ‘Story book’ training is to be held in November’s Inset.

Behaviour and attendance continue to be a whole school focus.





•

•

•





























SEND














